
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PLEASE BE ADVISED:  On June 25, 2021, Governor Cuomo rescinded Executive 
Orders 202 through 202.111 and 205 through 205.3 relating to the COVID-19 State 
of Emergency.  As a result, the City Clerk’s Office will not process marriage licenses 
for virtual ceremonies that were performed by private officiants after June 25, 2021. 
Marriage ceremonies performed by private officiants after June 25, 2021, must be 
conducted in person. 

 
 


